
Requiring medical professionals to electronically sign death 

certificates streamlines the process, reducing time delays 

associated with paper submissions. Electronic systems 

minimize errors, such as incomplete or illegible entries, which 

are common in paper records. Additionally, it lowers 

administrative costs by eliminating the need for physical 

handling, mailing, and corrections. This House Bill ensures 

greater accuracy, efficiency, and cost-effectiveness in vital 

record management. Families will be able to access benefits 

due to them quicker & medical professionals will spend less 

time correcting and resigning certificates; allowing them to 

focus on patients. 


